

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk
w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Monday 7th December

......

Dear Parents/Carers

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Tomorrow we welcome back Year 1G from their isolation and we hope and pray we can make it to Christmas without another case in school. No one wants to be isolating over the Christmas period, particularly as we can now see more family and friends. To enable that to happen I am asking again for your support in following the rules and guidelines over the next few weeks. We are working very hard to manage our 'bubbles' in school and it is frustrating for us when children come into school sharing news of gatherings and sleep overs etc. Thank you for your support.

We are trying to celebrate this Advent season as normally as currently possible and we will enjoy the vast majority of our celebrations and plan to film the children singing and performing this week. To share this with you we will be creating a 'private' YouTube channel and sharing the link for a very small donation. The video will not be in the public domain but if you do not want your child to participate please contact school as soon as possible.

Christmas Party day will be next Friday 18th December. The teachers will be in contact separately but on that day the children can wear Christmas Clothes for a donation of £1. This year we will be supporting Francis House Children's Hospice.

We continue to live in very strange times and I know some of you are experiencing difficulties financially. Many local businesses (the Coop and Regatta to name two) have been very generous and are providing hampers for families who need some extra help. Please contact me in absolute confidence if we can assist you over the Christmas period. Equally please do not hesitate to let me know of others that may be in need. I understand some maybe too proud to ask but we are here to help in any way we can. We are a Catholic family and are there for each other.

Thank you always for your continued support in all we do.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





